Faculty Senate
C C Monroe Community College

June 7, 2018
Faculty Senate Meeting

PRESENT: B. Babcock, E. Baxter, M. Boester, K. Borbee, A. Burns, B. Burritt, M. Connolly, A. Colosimo, T.
Custodio, B. Ellis, K. Farrell, R. Fisher, A. Flatley, B. Grindle, M. Harris, M. Heel, H. Holevinski, R. Horwitz, S.
Lautenslager, D. Lawrence, K. Leite, H. Murphy, J. Nelson, M. Pentz, E. Putnam, W. Rotenberg, J. Santos, J.
Scanlon, T. Schichler, J.C. Senden, C. Shanahan, C. Silvio, G. Thompson, K. Tierney, M. Timmons, J.
Volland, J. Waasdorp, J. Wadach, H. Wynn-Preische

STUDENT REPRESENTATIVE: A. Waight-Morabito

ABSENT: E. Basnayake, L. Blew, M. Cameron, J. Carson, M. Dorsey, P. Emenck J. Flack, A. Freeman, M.
Griffin, J. Hill, A. Mallory, J. Morelli, R. Pearl, R. Straubhaar, M. Vest, T. Vinci, W. Wagoner, L. Zion-Stratton
GUESTS: J. Barone, H. Wheeler, T. Graney, D. Smith, K. Mason, C. Abbott, M. Kaminsky, S. Fess, J. Lopez,
K. Doyle, J. Avery, A. Leopard, N. Pares-Kane, A. Kress, C. Mapes, J. Frisch, M. Mizelle, L. Dugan, D.
Thomas, S. Noonan, R. Messenger, K. Lowe

All College Meeting called to order at 3:33 p.m.

A. Colosimo called the meeting to order. She explained the format of the meeting and invited everyone to stay
for the Faculty Senate meeting following the All College Meeting.

1. Guest Speakers:
a) President Kress - College Update

She gave an update on the following:
- Thank you to everyone for their contributions to the successful student celebrations and graduation
over the past week.
- The BOT has approved the hiring of Dr. Calvin Gantt as Chief Diversity Officer.
- Beginning in the fall 2018, there will be a universal bus pass for students which will include the ability
to use any bus, 22 hours a day throughout the RTS system. There will also be a change to the bus
schedule in the fall, one stop at Brighton and one stop at the Downtown campus. The direct route will
only take about 20 minutes and eliminate the stop at the transfer station.
- Thank you to those who organized and attended field days.
- J. Delate is planning All College Days which will focus on the challenges students face. She gave an
example of the work with the Foundation through School 26 which offers students MCC scholarships
after graduation.
Questions:
- A question was asked regarding the universal transfer fee. President Kress explained the timeline did
not allow for the fee to be added for students so the BOT will pick up the costs for this year. Beginning
next year students will be charged a single fee for parking, bus passes, and a bike share program.
- A Senator asked if employees would be able to take the bus for free. J. Frisch explained employees
would need to pay the bus trip fee.



b) J. Frisch — Policy Portal
J. Frisch introduced the Policy Portal explaining when a new or revised policy is ready for review. The
author first submits the policy for feedback to the President’s Cabinet then Shared Leadership
Coordinating Council (SLCC). She explained the process will not take away from the current process
for individual constituencies.

She reviewed the timeline and process for new or significantly revised MCC policies will be available for
the College community to review and comment for a 30 day review period
e The College community will be notified via the Tribune and the Student Tribune when a policy is
available for review
The announcement will include a link to the policy
Employees and Students will log-in with their MCC e-mail and network password to view and
comment on the policy

J. Frisch showed an example of the form explaining how employees and students can submit feedback.
Currently, there will not be a word limit and only one comment can be submitted per person for each
Policy. The comments will be sorted into constituency areas based the following BANNER
designations and executive summary will be provided to the BOT and SLCC:

e Adjunct e Grant Administrator

¢ Administrators e Grant Support

o Executive Officers e Hourly

e Faculty ¢ Non Contract Administrators
o Civil Service e Students

J. Frisch explained the Faculty Credential Policy will be the first policy to be posted on June 7. She

recognized the limited timeframe with the 10-month employees and she will be doing additional

outreach to ensure they are aware of the Policy. She reviewed the timeline:

e The policy review and comment period will automatically close after 30 days

e At the conclusion of the review period, the policy author will review and consider all feedback
provided, revise the draft policy if appropriate, and create an executive summary of the comments
received

e The executive summary will be shared with the Shared Leadership Coordinating Council and the
Board of Trustees

There were questions and discussion:

e Policies are reviewed every three (3) years and if there are not major changes it will be
automatically posted. J. Frisch explained and gave an example of how each Policy will have a
review history section at the end of the document.

e How would an individual request changes to existing Policies? J. Frisch explained any suggested
changes need to go to the author of the Policy for consideration. She gave examples of how
policies are owned by different areas/authors.

e A question was asked if there have been policies that have been reviewed on a 3-year cycle that
did not go to shared governance for review? J. Frisch believes there were and will follow up with
this.

e Discussion on the classification of teaching faculty and professional staff designation. J. Frisch
explained this was a suggestion from SLCC and that people were coded based on their
designation in BANNER.

e Discussion on SLCC's role in the policy review process and shared govermnance. There was further
discussion on the issue. J. Frisch will look into the issue further.



2 Reports
a) President Report
A. Colosimo reported the following:
- College-Wide Discussion on Enroliment on June 15, Monroe B, 9 AM- 4 PM
RSVP to hmurphy0O05@monroecc.edu by 6/11
The goal of the event is to gain an understanding of what the College is doing so individuals can
identify areas where they may play a role. There will be discussion and breakout groups within the
schedule.
- FA Professional Development Week on June 11-14; 18-20
RSVP to agutnik@monroecc.edu ASAP

b) Student Representatives
Student Government Association (SGA
A. Waight-Morabito asked for help from the Faculty Senate on recruiting virtual student Senators.

c) Student Events and Governance Association (SEGA)
No report.

3. New Business
a) Faculty Initiated Withdrawal Models
E. Putnam presented the committee’s recommendations and three proposed models from the Faculty
Senate Ad hoc Committee on Faculty Initiated Withdrawals. The models are available on the Faculty
Senate Blackboard for review and feedback. The Faculty Senate will vote at its next meeting to put
forward the models to Provost Wade.

There were discussions, questions and feedback.

¢ Clarification on 20% of schedule classes

e There was a request for research and data. E. Putnam will post some data from fall 2017 vs fall
2016 on the FS Blackboard

e Were Financial Aid implications considered? J. St. Croix was a member of the committee.

e Clarification that Model 3 is the current practice
The need for more student outreach with students understanding the repercussions of course
withdrawal

¢ Data from student interviewed to obtain more information on the withdrawal

e Discussion on why survey was not done

All College Meeting adjourned at 4:36 p.m.









There was discussion and additional feedback. R. Fisher tabled the issue so APC could consider the
feedback and continue its discussing on a version to put forward for a vote.

2, Future Action Items:
a) Shared Leadership Coordinating Council Bylaws (SLCC)
A. Colosimo tabled for an upcoming Faculty Senate meeting. The EC will be finalizing the wording
for the survey at its next meeting.

b) Curriculum: Credit/Contact Hour Policy _
Discussion and vote will be held at the June 21, 2018 Facuilty Senate meeting.

c) Curriculum: SUNY-AH Recommendation
Discussion and vote will be held at the June 21, 2018 Faculty Senate meeting.

d) Proposed Teaching Credential Policy
A. Colosimo presented the proposed Teaching Credential Policy. She explained Dr. Wade prepared
the Policy as a result of a Middle States expectation that the College have a Policy on the minimum
standard on what it means to be faculty at MCC.

Questions and feedback:
¢ How will this Policy affect Alice Young Interns, Adjuncts, Dual Enroliment faculty?
¢ ‘related field” should be further defined by Academic Department
¢ Why does this Policy not codify past practice? This policy appears to limit tenure and take away
the primary but not sole responsibility from academic departments '
e There needs to be a list of acceptable alternate credentials

Senators should share the proposed Policy with their constituents and forward any feedback to A.
Colosimo. A Senator asked if the feedback should be sent through the Policy Portal. A. Colosimo
stated constituents should send their feedback in the way they feel most comfortable. She pointed
out feedback sent through the Senate will be debated and discussed.

3. Standing Commiittee Reports

Academic Policies (R. Fisher)
No report.

Curriculum Committee (M. Vest
- See attached report.

NEG (M. Heel
M. Heel made the following announcements:
- Lisa Ekiert has been elected to serve the first of two possible three-year terms on the MCC
Association Board of Directors.
- He reviewed the Spring 2018 Faculty Senate elections results:
e Biology: Tracey Graney
e Business Administration/Economics: Kathleen Borbee (re-elected)
o Chemistry/Geosciences: Jason Anderson (appointed to complete term of departing senator)
e Engineering Technologies: Holly Holevinski (re-elected)
¢ English/Philosophy: J. Chris Senden (returning senator elected to first term)












